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To: IHCDA Partners      Notice:  PN-20-37 
From:  IHCDA 
Date: October 1, 2020 
Re: Applications Available – CARES Act Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG-CV)  

 
The Indiana Housing and Community Development Authority (“IHCDA”) released a grant 
application today for the CARES Act Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG-CV). These grant 
applications can be found on the IHCDA Public Notices’ page.  
 
ESG-CV Homelessness Prevention Application: IHCDA is seeking regional nonprofit 
organizations who will serve as HUBs in providing rental and homelessness prevention 
assistance to individuals affected by the pandemic. Successful applicants will be organizations 
in each of the sixteen Indiana Balance of State Continuum of Care (CoC) regions that have 
experience with ESG Rapid Rehousing and Homelessness Prevention services or other similar 
services. The goal of this opportunity is to identify two agencies in each region to serve as 
HUBs to ensure every county is covered and the most vulnerable are served first. There is 
currently at least one HUB working in each region throughout the state with some regions 
having already identified both HUBs. 
 
As a regional partner, HUBs will work with clients after they have been pre-approved for ESG-
CV funds through the IHCDA intake system. HUBs typically review applications assigned to 
them from the intake system. They will work with both the client and landlord to collect required 
documentation and verify information. They also will complete necessary documentation need 
to process payment, including but not limited to, a home inspection, lead-based disclosure, and 
rental assistance agreements. HUBs will also be required to input the client information into 
IHCDA’s Homelessness Management Information System (HMIS) and pay the landlord after 
completing the required reviews. 
 
Applicant proposals must be submitted electronically via e-mail and received by the IHCDA no 
later than October 13, 2020, at 5:00 pm Eastern Time. Applications received after this date and 
time may not be accepted. Faxed or mailed applications will not be considered.  
 
For questions on the ESG-CV Homelessness Prevention opportunity, please contact Kristin 
Garvey, Community Services Grants Manager at: communityservices@ihcda.in.gov.  
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